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Meeting: November 17, 2020, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Carol Caputo - Video
Sharon Chang - Phone

Deborah Dillard - Video

Molly Grimsley –Video

Melissa Grow - Video
Kelly Herman - Video
Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand - Video
Jeff Seffens - Video

Members Absent, Excused:
None
Members Absent, Unexcused:
None

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

None
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
Approval of Minutes for October 2020 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
The October minutes were reviewed.
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton summarized the budget and contributions update.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed with one abstention: Whereas Mrs. Lestina founded and cultivated the Friday Night Concert Series into a successful live performance event with a 30-year history, the Commission on the Arts formally recognizes and names the Bonita Lestina Performance Series at Old Town Hall.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager 
· Grants Update
· Megan reported that all the grant contracts have been signed and returned; initial checks were mailed today to all grant recipients.
· Megan announced that the Fairfax City ReConnected Grants are now available to non-profit organizations.  The individual amount is $5000; these grants are “no-repay.”
· Performance Status Update
· Megan announced that the first performance of this season’s Bonita Lestina OTHPS will be this Friday, November 20.  It will be viewable from the CoA Facebook page and FIOS Channel 12.
· Holiday Greeting Card Idea
· Pat H proposed the idea to send holiday greeting cards to our contacts, supporters, vendors, to thank them for “staying with us during this difficult COVID-19 period.” They will be mailed as hardcopy, via snail mail.  Pat H asked the commissioners to send her photos of commission events and to send her and Megan copies of our digital signatures which will be added to the cards.
· Bookmarks – Megan said she is not printing anything with dates at this time.
· Schedule of CoA events – Pat H said that Megan prepared a schedule of CoA events; Pat H will forward it to the commissioners.
Action: Megan will post the information about the Fairfax City ReConnected Grants on the CoA’s website.

Action: Commissioners should send pictures of commission events to Pat H and copies of their digital signatures to Pat H and Megan for inclusion on the holiday greeting cards.

Action: Pat H will forward the CoA schedule of events that Megan created to the commissioners.
Business Update – Pat Hussey
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Carol discussed the plans for the treehouse sculpture (described in the read-ahead packet).  She said the PAC liked the chainsaw sculptures of artist Andrew Mellon and would like to have him do the tree sculpture in Ratcliffe Park. Megan said the $7K cost will be split between her budget and that of Parks and Recreation unless the CoA would like to contribute funds as well.
- Carol made a motion which was seconded and passed unanimously to have the City of Fairfax Parks and Recreation contract Andrew Mellon of A M Sculptures to do a chainsaw sculpture of a treehouse with up to six animals on the trunk of the old sycamore tree in Ratcliffe Park.
· Grants Update – Pat Gallagher
· Pat G said there is $2600 left in the budget for grants.  She suggested this could be considered for a special project grant if one comes to our attention.  Jeff suggested we could use it to contribute to the treehouse sculpture project.  Mary said some groups will be needing help covering their operating expenses.  Pat H said the Fairfax City ReConnected Grants have more funds available than the CoA does so groups should be encouraged to apply for those grants.
- Deb made a motion which was seconded and passed unanimously to contribute $1000 to the treehouse sculpture project if CoA’s name is prominently displayed indicating that we contributed partial funds to the project.
· Fundraising Update – Kelly Herman
· Kelly said the Fundraising Committee is taking a step back to clarify what the CoA can and cannot do with respect to fundraising and the relationship between the CoA and the Foundation for the Arts.  

· The committee is looking into getting the CoA the capability of receiving donations online.  

· Handwritten thank you notes are going out now to donors.  Pat G asked why our solicitation mailing used the City Hall’s address instead of our P.O. Box; she said that Cathy Salgado, Director, Parks and Recreation, instructed us to use the P.O. Box.  Megan said we ran out of stationery with the P.O. Box on it; we need to reprint some more.
Action: Megan will order more CoA stationery which uses the P.O. Box number.

Action: Jessica volunteered to join the Fundraising Committee.

· Governance Update and Next Steps – Pat Hussey
· Pat H reminded the commissioners to complete the remaining information for the CoA Manual by the December meeting, i.e., committee and individual roles and responsibilities.  If anyone cannot meet the deadline, Pat H will try to draft something for them.  Megan offered to print the final document for us.
Action: Commissioners should send Pat H their committee and individual roles and responsibilities documents for the CoA Manual by the December meeting.

· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang
· Sharon announced the new name for the committee and said it was chosen to hep the committee expand its focus to spoken language performances and readings.
· Sharon said that specs are being developed to add a 3rd age group to the Literary contest.

· Carol said there are several “free bookstands” in our neighborhood, and we should compile a list.  Sharon said that Jo Ormesher started a list several years ago which has not been kept up to date.  Megan said that part of the reason that more are being built is that Boy Scouts / Eagle Scouts are building them as their big project.
New/Old Business

· Presentation to the Mayor and Council – Pat Hussey (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat H said she will be making a presentation to the Mayor and City Council on December 8 discussing the grants that CoA awarded and CoA arts activities.  She asked commissioners to let her and Megan know if there is anything to add.
Action: Commissioners should let Pat H and Megan know if there is anything to add to the Dec 8 presentation for the Mayor and City Council.

· Joan Cross Award – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat G said she included this document in the read-ahead packet as an example of a “one-pager” of our activities.
· PRAB Request – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat G said that PRAB wants to schedule our joint meeting with them on January 14, 2021, at 6:30.  Megan said it is CoA’s turn to host this meeting.  Pat G and Pat H will discuss this and get back with us.
Action: Pat G and Pat H will discuss the upcoming joint meeting between CoA and PRAB and let the commissioners know if it will be hosted by PRAB on Jan 14, 2021 or hosted by CoA on Jan 19, 2021.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:16pm.
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